Statement of Portugal
33rd session of the Universal Periodic Review Working Group
Costa Rica
Mr. President,

Portugal welcomes the delegation of Costa Rica and congratulates it for the steps taken by the country towards the promotion and protection of human rights, in particular the recent establishment of SIMORE, its National Mechanism for Implementation, Report and Follow-up. Portugal commends Costa Rica for the establishment of a general mechanism for consultation with indigenous peoples. We further welcome Costa Rica on the protection of minorities, including LGBTI persons.

Portugal recommends the following to Costa Rica:

i)  Take further steps in order to respect the rights of persons with mental health conditions and psychosocial disabilities in line with the CRPD, including by combating institutionalization, stigma, violence and over-medicalization, and by developing community-based and people-centred mental health services which promote inclusion in the community and respect their free and informed consent;

ii)  Continue its efforts on the protection of the rights of LGBTI persons namely by recognizing intersex persons the right to gender identity self-determination and gender expression, inter alia by prohibiting the performance of chirurgical or pharmacological interventions in children before the manifestation of their gender identity;

iii)  Provide training on human rights to health personnel, to members of the judiciary, police forces and prison officers. 

Thank you Mr. President.

